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Summary: 

The 2022-2023 AISD SHAC worked together to address issues and concerns that were 
identified as impacting the health and safety of students and staff. Over the course of the 
academic year, workgroups were convened to 1) review and make recommendations to the 
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physicians TCMS members were interested in volunteering their time to AISD to help 
with the initiative. 

● Presentations were given to the SHAC about counseling crisis and mental health by Dr. 
Twyla Williams. The SHAC supported district efforts addressing mental health of 
students and staff 

● In November the SHAC was given an update on the Elementary School Schedule as 
requested by AISD Board Chair Trustee Singh. Subsequent to the presentation, SHAC 
members collected feedback about the schedule from district employees. In February 
2023, the SHAC chairs provided the AISD Board of Trustees with informal feedback 
received. Benefits, challenges, and opportunities were shared. It was discovered in the 
spring of 2023, that the letter submitted to the AISD Board on February 15, 2023, had 
not been provided to the board. This gap in information dissemination was corrected by 
AISD staff after the co-chairs followed up on the lack of knowledge by trustees about the 
survey. This highlighted the need for documentation of processes and protocols for all 
AISD staff, SHAC co-chairs, and SHAC members. 

● The SHAC learned about and monitored efforts around ensuring the safety of students, 
faculty, and staff in midst of increased gun violence in schools. In the spring of 2023, 
concerns of the School Safety and Disciplinary Support were brought to the attention of 
the SHAC members. A letter was written and sent to the Board on April 20, 2023 
recommending an immediate response and deployment of district support to Kealing 
Middle School. This letter was sent after concerns from a teacher posted by a member of 
AISD Collaborated were brought to the SHAC’s attention. These concerns were 
corroborated by a SHAC member with a student at Kealing. In the letter, the AISD SHAC 
recommended: 

● Immediate engagement with the school administration, faculty, staff, and parents 
to implement a comprehensive district response 

● Deployment of increased mental health support for students, teachers, and staff 
in need 

● Immediate increase in the number of safety officers and district administrative 
personnel at the school 

● In an effort to foster a relationship with newly elected board of trustee members, the 
SHAC sent welcome and introductory letters to each new trustee member in January 
2023. 

● Throughout the year, your SHAC Co-chairs worked to recruit SHAC members with the 
aim of having a full roster. These efforts will need to continue in the upcoming year. 

○ An orientation powerpoint has been drafted for future SHAC co-chairs to use for 
new SHAC members. 

● Continued opportunities exist for future AISD School Health Advisory Councils, including: 
○ Learning about and providing input to nursing staffing for the school district as it 

relates to student health 
○ Contributing to efforts to close the health equity gap 

● As both SHAC co-chairs will be rolling off at the end of the year, 2 new SHAC co-chairs 
will need to be appointed 




